
  

 

  
 

  
 

      
  

 
     

    
 

     
 
          

      
       

     
 

     
       

     
 

       
     

 
 

 
   
   
   
   
   
   
  
  

    
    
   
   
  
  
    

 
          

      

From: FOI 
Sent: 02 August 2022 08:56 
To: 
Subject: FOI 057-22 - Response 

Dear , 

Our Ref: FOI-057-22 

Thank you for your email to the Electoral Commission dated 21 July 2022 and received by the 
Commission on 22 July 2022. 

The Commission aims to respond to requests for information promptly and has done so within the 
statutory timeframe of twenty working days. 

Your request is in shown below followed by our response. 

I understand that candidates in General Elections are required to submit a detailed return of 
expenditure to the Electoral Commission, which includes itemised expenditure of all costs 
incurred. This would include, for example, the amounts spent on specific ad purchases or the 
printing and distribution of specific flyers. 

However, I have noted that the materials published by the Electoral Commission for candidates 
only includes aggregate figures for each candidate as to their type of expenditure (such as 
"unsolicited materials"), rather than an itemised list of the actual expenditure incurred. 

In the absence of this publicly available itemised list, I would like to request a copy of the detailed, 
itemised return submitted to the Electoral Commission for the 2017 General Election by the 
following candidates: 

1. Mary Creagh (Wakefield) 
2. Gloria Del Piero (Ashfield) 
3. Caroline Flint (Don Valley) 
4. Ruth Smeeth (Stoke-On-Trent North) 
5. Angela Smith (Penistone and Stocksbridge) 
6. Margaret Beckett (Derby South) 
7. Jessica Mordon (Newport East) 
8. Stephanie Peacock (Barnsley East) 
9. Judith Cummins (Bradford South) 
10. Tom Watson (West Brom East) 
11. Adrian Bailey (West Brom West) 
12. Yvette Cooper (Normanton, Pontefract and Castleford) 
13. Valerie Vaz (Walsall South) 
14. Vernon Coaker (Gedling) 
15. John Mann (Bassetlaw) 
16. Emma Reynolds (Wolverhampton North East) 

I appreciate that this is a decent-sized list of candidates; I would be grateful if I could be advised if 
this request should thus be separated into individual requests for each candidate. 
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Our response is as follows: 

We hold the information you have requested. 

We are disclosing to you the spending returns for the 16 candidates requested that contested the 
2017 UK Parliamentary General Election. To access these, you will need to use our secure 
document-sharing system Objective Connect. 

You will receive an ‘Invitation to Objective Connect Email Notification’ (sent to the inbox of 
). This notification will contain a link to enable you to start 

accessing your information. Please find below details on how to access the specific area we have 
set up for your documents. 

1. Click on the link in the email. 
2. You will be prompted to set up your username and password. Your username will be your 

email address, and your password can be whatever you like. 
3. With your username and password, enter both details at the login screen and click ‘login’. 
4. You will now see your personal page, which will show the Share ‘FOI 057-22’ 
5. By clicking on the name of the share, you will find your documents. 
6. You may view any of these documents 
7. In addition you may download a copy to your personal computer by selecting the 

‘download’ option and then ‘save’. 

This service will be closed one month from our response date, this is the 2 September 2022. 

You will see that some of the documents have been redacted in order to comply with Section 
40(2) Freedom of Information Act 2000 as the information you have requested includes personal 
data. Redacted information includes, for example, signatures and private addresses where these 
were identifiable. 

Section 40(2) exempts from disclosure personal data (any information relating to an identified or 
identifiable living individual), where this would contravene the UK GDPR data protection 
principles. 

Principle (a) states that ‘personal data shall be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent 
manner in relation to the data subject...’ 

Disclosure is a form of processing. This means that the data can only be disclosed if it would be 
lawful, fair and transparent. Article 6 of the UK GDPR sets out what is a lawful basis for 
processing data. At least one of these must apply in order for processing, in this case disclosure, 
to be lawful. 

(a) Consent: this does not apply as individuals have not given consent for this data to be 
disclosed. 

(b) Contract: this does not apply as disclosure is not necessary for a contract with any individual 

(c) Legal obligation: this does not apply as disclosure is not necessary to comply with the law 

(d) Vital interests: this does not apply as disclosure is not necessary to protect someone’s life. 

(e) Public task: this does not apply as disclosure is not necessary for the Commission to perform a 
task in the public interest or for official functions, 
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(f) Legitimate interests: this does not apply as the Commission does not consider disclosure is 
necessary for legitimate interests. 

The Commission strives to be an open, transparent authority, and I trust that the information 
released satisfies your request. In some circumstances, such as the one described above, we 
cannot responsibly release requested information, and we ask for your understanding in this 
regard. 

If you are not satisfied with this response, please note that the Commission operates a review 
procedure, details of which can be found on the Commission website at: 
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/freedom-information/make-a-freedom-information-
request. 

Please also note that if you have exhausted all internal Commission review procedures and you 
are still not satisfied you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Details of this 
procedure can be found on the ICO website: https://ico.org.uk/. 

Yours sincerely 

Information Officer 
FOI@electoralcommission.org.uk 

The Electoral Commission 
electoralcommission.org.uk 
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